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Caldwell Pool to Remain Closed for the 2023 Season 

The Caldwell Municipal Pool will not reopen for the 2023 swim season. City staff is working 

toward a plan to update and improve the pool after its closure in 2021 due to age related 

deficits. 

“It is our mission to assure each member of our community has a beautiful, safe, and enjoyable 

city in which to recreate.  We understand that a city pool plays an important role in that 

mission. However, the City pool is not able to be safely operated in its current condition, we are 

considering all options available to get it back up and running in the quickest and most cost 

effective way possible,” said Juli McCoy, Caldwell Parks and Recreation Director.  

Please visit Pool | Caldwell, ID (cityofcaldwell.org) for updates as they develop. 
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